Lindley Town Board Meeting 
Lindley Town Hall, 637 County Route 115, Box 62, Lindley, NY 14858
July 10, 2024
Official Minutes held at the Town Clerk’s Office


Town Board Member’s Present:
Roger Reep, Town Supervisor, Mike Crandall, Garrett Dupree and Bill Deming

Absent: Crystal McCannon

Public Attendance:
Callie Perry, Town Clerk, Lynda Reep, Kevin Putman,  Kathi Plumley, Kim Clark, James Bixby, Gerry Gross, Karen Ballard and Linda Swan. 

Reports: Town Clerk, Historian, Dog Control Officer, Highway Department, Code, Court

7:00 pm: Roger Reep called the meeting to order with the Pledge.

Business: 

Kevin Putman spoke about his concerns with Sunflower Acres and the issues their traffic through the Town of Lindley is causing. Traffic doubles during the summer season. It is costly to maintain the road ($160k) and the State only allows it to be done once every five years when using CHIPS funds. There’s still two years left. We receive no benefit from the campsite as it is located in Tuscarora. He would like to contact Bob Nichols and the owner of Sunflower Acres to discuss and request a travel study. Jeff Parker needs to be contacted as well to see if he can assist with the sink hole.

Parking lot – Garrett thinks we can remove the existing black top, grade and let sit until next year. Then work on finding a grant that would cover the cost to black top the parking lot at the Town Hall.

Motion by: Michael Crandall
To authorize payment of $7,200 to pay for the work done on the sidewalk. 
Seconded by: Bill Deming
All in favor.

It is unknown if Dennis Ryan will be paying the Attorney’s invoice. Mike thinks we need to keep pushing Dennis to pay the bill. Callie reached out to the Attorney and let him know that we paid the bill and if Dennis also pays it, then we need to be reimbursed. 

Planning Board is on track with completing the Solar Law. 

Town Board will go back to having one meeting a month in August. 

Post Office Lease needs to be reviewed as soon as possible. The Lease expired in 2022.

The Town Clerk will test new summer hours. Monday through Thursday: 1p – 5p & 
Friday: 8a – 12p. 

Brad Drake has nothing to discuss regarding the Fire Department. 

Kim Clark wanted to acknowledge the Allstar Division for making it to the Championships. It is a proud moment for the team and the Town is proud of their achievements. We would like to get the names of the kids on the team in order to congratulate them. 

Kevin would like to discuss and purchase the truck Caton has for sale with only 10,000 miles. 

Motion by Mike Crandall
To pay the General & Highway bills. 
Seconded by: Bill Deming
All in favor. 

Motion by Mike Crandall
To adjourn the meeting. 
Seconded by Garrett Dupree. 
All in favor. 

Respectfully submitted. 


Callie Perry
Lindley Town Clerk
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